Town of Kendall
15548 County Road O
Darlington, WI 53530

Monthly Board Meeting
April 8, 2019

Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Mark Rehmstedt at 7:32 pm,

Pledge of Allegiant was recited.

Roll call was done: Mark Rehmstedt and Joe Flogel were present. Wayne Byrnes was absent.

Meeting agenda was posted at the Town Hall, Town Dumpsite, and the intersection of Burr Oak
& Oak Road. Joe Flogel made a motion to approve the agenda. Seconded by Mark Rehmstedt.
Motion Carried to approve the agenda.

Motion made by Joe Flogel to approve the March 11, 2019 monthly minutes. Seconded by

Mark Rehmstedt. Roll call done: Mark — Aye, Joe — Aye. Motion Carried to approve the
minutes.

Clerk/Treasurer’s Report: The Clerk talked about the election. 181 electors voted in the April
2, 2019 election. Mark Rehmstedt was re-elected Chairman. Joe Flogel was re-elected as
Supervisor and Reggie Kamps replaced Wayne Byrnes as Supervisor. The bills were also
presented for approval. Motion made by Joe Flogel to approve the clerk/treasurer report and

approve the bills payable. Mark Rehmstedt seconded the motion. Roll Call done: Joe- Aye,
Mark- Aye. Motion Carried.

Correspondence - There was one open records request in March, which was fulfilled and paid
for.

The next meeting will be on Monday May 13, 2019 at 7:30 pm.

Patrolman Update: The patrolmen took four loads of tailings back to the County Highway
Department. They kept a little back in case there is more sloppy weather yet this season. The
patrolmen have been filling potholes with gravel, fixing and replacing signs and digging out
culverts. Bill took MSHA training so he could work in the quarry.

Old Business:

Fire/Ambulance Reports- The new air compressor has arrived. The mock accident for training
“~will be held April 24™. The active shooting drill at school will probably be held in the fall. The
month Fire District meeting has been moved from the third Tuesday to the second Tuesday
because of a conflict with the Town of Kendall Annual Meeting.




Russell Road Bridge Project- Water will need to be re-routed during the project.

Open Books Update- There was a slight increase in the rate for Ag use land. This was
mandated by the State.

Annual Meeting & Board of Review reminders- The 2019 Town of Kendall Annual Meeting will

be held on April 16, 2019 at 7:00. The Board of Review will be held on April 25, 2019 from
11:00 am until 1:00 pm.

New Business:

Discussion on March 2019 flood damage: Oak Park and Rock roads were closed and they
suffered damage from being undercut by water flow. The road around a culvert on Rock Road
caved in and was temporarily fixed. The culvert is still there, but the blacktop around it gave
way. The patrolmen filled the area in with gravel. The County put in for WEM Funds. Mark
sentin an estimate on the damage to Oak Park Road and Rock Road. Kendall may qualify to get
75% back from the State.

Town Official Training: There is training for Town Officials in Barneveld on May 7, 2019. The
Town Board, Clerk/Treasurer and Deputy Clerk Treasurer are all going to try to attend.

Public Comment: An elector felt that Linda Christensen should be sent a thank you card for all
of the roadside clean-up she was doing.

Joe Flogel made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mark Rehmstedt seconded it. Meeting
adjourned at 7:56 pm.

Respectfully Submitted:
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